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香港特別行政區政府知識產權署商標註冊處 
Trade Marks Registry, Intellectual Property Department 
The Government of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region 

 

 放棄註冊商標 

(局部放棄) 
 
根據《商標條例》(第 559 章)第 56 條及《商標規則》(第 559 章附屬法例)第 56 條，以下註冊商標
的擁有人已就某些該等註冊所關乎的貨品或服務放棄註冊。 
 

SURRENDER OF REGISTERED TRADE MARK(S) 
(PARTIAL SURRENDER) 

 
The registrations of the following registered trade mark(s) have been surrendered by 
the owner(s) under section 56 of the Trade Marks Ordinance (Cap. 559) and rule 56 of 
the Trade Marks Rules (Cap. 559 sub. leg.) in respect of certain goods or services for 
which the trade mark(s) are registered. 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
2001B05388AA 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述： 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

GENERAL ELECTRIC COMPANY 
1 RIVER ROAD, SCHENECTADY, NEW YORK, UNITED STATES OF 
AMERICA. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

Baker & McKenzie 
14th Floor, Hutchison House, 10 Harcourt Road, HONG KONG 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

2, 3, 9, 10, 12, 14, 16, 19, 25, 35, 36, 37, 39, 40, 41, 42 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

03-02-2000 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

03-01-2017 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
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類別 Class 4 
industrial oils and greases; lubricants; dust absorbing, wetting and binding 
compositions; fuels (including motor spirit) and illuminants; candles, wicks; all 
included in Class 4. 
 
類別 Class 8 
hand tools and implements (hand operated); cutlery; side arms; razors; bits (parts of 
hand tools); abrading instruments (hand instruments); cutting, sawing, milling, turning 
and grinding tools; glazier's diamonds (parts of hand tools); manufactured mesh 
diamonds (parts of hand tools); drills; grinding wheels; chef knives, kitchen knives, 
butcher knives and pairing knives; hair clippers and cutters for personal use 
(electronic and non-electronic); parts and fitting for all the aforesaid goods; all 
included in Class 8. 
 
類別 Class 38 
telecommunication services; television and radio broadcasting services by all means and 
by means of cable and satellite; electronic mail and facsimile services; telephone 
communication services by means of cellular, wireless and satellite; communications by 
computer terminals; communications by fiber optic networks; computer aided transmission 
of sound, messages, images, data and documents; satellite and cable telecommunication 
and transmission services; providing information about telecommunications; rental of 
telecommunication and transmission equipment; telecommunication services provided in 
relation to the Internet and Intranet; providing telecommunication gateway services; 
providing telecommunication access and links to global computer networks; providing 
telecommunication services via global computer networks; computer bulletin board 
services; all included in Class 38. 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 2 
paints, varnishes, lacquers; glazes, preservatives against rust and against 
deterioration of wood; colorants; mordants; raw natural resins; metals in foil and 
powder form for painters, decorators, printers and artists; enamels; anti-corrosive 
preparations; all included in Class 2. 
 
類別 Class 3 
bleaching preparations and other substances for laundry use; cleaning, polishing, 
scouring and abrasive preparations; soaps; perfumery, essential oils, cosmetics, hair 
lotions; dentifrices; grinding and polishing preparations in grit and/or mesh form; 
abrasive preparations for industry and manufacturing; diamond, cubic boron nitride and 
polycrystalline abrasives; all included in Class 3. 
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類別 Class 9 
apparatus, instruments, and components for the transformation, conversion, transmission, 
distribution, control and utilization of electricity and apparatus for recording, 
transmission or reproduction of sound or images; acoustic conduits; acoustic couplers; 
alarms; alarm and monitoring apparatus; amplifiers, receivers and tuners; anti-
interference devices (electricity); armatures (electricity); audio and/or video tape 
and disc recorders and players; batteries; battery chargers; blank (non-prerecorded) 
audio and/or video cassettes, tapes and discs; branch boxes (electricity); distribution 
busways (electricity), cables, electric; calibration instruments; camcorders; cameras; 
capacitors; cassette players; cathodes; cell switches (electricity); central processing 
units; circuit breakers; circuit closers; circuit interrupters; circuit boards 
(electrical and printed); circuits (electrical, integrated and printed); clock radios; 
coils, electric; commutators; comparators; computers; computer interface boards; 
computer software; computer programs; interactive multimedia computer programs; 
computer memories; computer operating programs; computer peripheral devices; computer 
installations for factory and office automation; condensers; conduits and connections 
for electric lines; contacts, electric; contacts, electric of precious metal; 
contactors; control and protection panels (electricity); converters; current limiters; 
current rectifiers; data carries; data processing apparatus; digital satellite 
apparatus; dimmers (regulators); dimmers (electric light); distribution boards 
(electricity); distribution boxes (electricity); distribution consoles (electricity); 
diodes; electronic display panels; dynamometers; electric apparatus for commutation; 
electric and computerized installations for the remote control of industrial operations; 
electric accumulators; electric plugs and wires; electric collectors, conductors, 
connections, connectors, controllers, couplings, inductors, electronic limiters and 
power supplies (other than generators); electronic agendas; fiber optics and fiber 
optic cables; fuel dispensing pumps for service stations; fuel pumps (self-regulating); 
fuses; gauges; inverters; junction boxes (electricity); junction sleeves for electric 
cables; lasers not for medical use; light switches; lighting arresters; lightening 
arresters; loudspeakers; magnets; meters; modems; power management controlling 
apparatus (electricity); phonographs; electronic programmable logic controllers; push 
bottons; radar apparatus; radios; regulating apparatus (electric); relays; resistances, 
electric; rheostats; satellite broadcast antennas, receivers and decoders; scanners; 
sockets (plugs and other contacts, electric connections); solenoids; stereo receivers; 
switchboards; switchboxes; switches; switchgears (electricity); tachometers; telephones; 
telephone answering devices; televisions; television antennas; fitted electrical 
terminal blocks; testing apparatus not for medical purposes; thermostats; timers; 
transformers; transmitters of electronic signals; tubes (electric discharge); video 
cameras and recorders; wire connectors (electricity); wires of metal alloys (fuse wire); 
irons for clothes (electric, steam, travel); hair curling irons (hand-held electric); 
hair curling brushes (hand-held electric); hair curlers electrically heated; part and 
fittings for all the aforesaid goods; all included in Class 9. 
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類別 Class 10 
surgical, medical, dental and veterinary apparatus and instrument, artificial limbs, 
eyes and teeth; orthopedic articles; suture materials; medical diagnostic imaging 
apparatus, x-ray and radiological apparatus, x-ray tubes, computerized tomography 
apparatus, magnetic resonance imaging and spectroscopic apparatus, ultrasonic medical 
apparatus, nuclear medical apparatus, positron emission tomography apparatus, radiation 
therapy apparatus, medical interventional apparatus and medical diagnostic imaging, 
therapy and interventional apparatus, massage instruments and apparatus for home and 
personal use; sound therapy and aroma therapy instruments and apparatus for home and 
personal use; parts and fitting for all the aforesaid goods; all included in Class 10. 
 
類別 Class 12 
vehicles and apparatus for locomotion by land, air, or water; aeronautical apparatus, 
machines and appliances; motors, engines and gearing for land vehicles; motors, 
electric, for land vehicles; driving motors for land vehicles; propulsion mechanisms 
for land vehicles and water vessels; turbines for land vehicles; jet engines for land 
vehicles; traction engines; locomotives; aeroplanes and aircraft; space vehicles; parts 
and fittings for all the aforesaid goods; all included in Class 12. 
 
類別 Class 14 
precious metals and their alloys and goods in precious metals or coated therewith, not 
included in other classes; jewelry, precious stones; diamonds, industrial diamonds, 
manufactured mesh diamonds; horological and chronometric instruments; all included in 
Class 14.                         
 
類別 Class 16 
appointment books, bags of paper and plastic for vacuum cleaners, calendars, playing 
cards, business cards, printed matter, printed publications, stationery, writing pads, 
writing paper, instructional and teaching materials (except furniture), pens, pencils, 
writing materials or instruments, office requisites (except furniture), filtering 
material (paper), coffee filters (paper); adhesives for stationery or household 
purposes; plastic materials for packaging (not included in other classes); all included 
in Class 16. 
 
類別 Class 19 
building and construction materials (non-metallic); non-metallic rigid pipes for 
buildings; asphalt, pitch and bitumen; non-metallic transportable buildings; monuments, 
not of metal; all included in Class 19.                          
 
類別 Class 25 
clothing, footwear, headgear; all included in Class 25. 
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類別 Class 35 
advertising; business management; business administration; business consultation, 
planning and supervision; business acquisition and merger consultation; agency services 
for the selling of goods for others; providing trade information; marketing research; 
updating and dissemination of advertising matter and materials; management assistance 
(commercial and industrial); business operations for others; business appraisals; 
auditing services; sales promotion for others; rental of office machinery and equipment; 
computerized data base management services, compilation and systemization of business 
information into computer databases; business services provided online from the 
internet and the intranet; direct mail advertising; business management and operation 
of medical and dental facilities, gas and steam turbine power plants and facilities and 
power generation, power transmission and/or power distribution plants and facilities; 
consultancy, advisory and information services relating to all the foregoing services; 
business brokerage services; all included in Class 35. 
 
類別 Class 36 
insurance services; insurance and reinsurance policies and underwriting services in the 
field of accident, annuity, automobile, fire, life, health, medical, marine, 
merchandise protection, gap, personal, property, pet, long-term care, travel, payment 
protection; consultancy and information services relating to the aforesaid; claims 
administration services and processing services for all the aforesaid services; 
actuarial services; acquisition financing; asset based funding; banking services in 
relation to saving accounts, mortgages, commercial account; consumer banking; brokerage 
services in relation to commodities, futures, customs, insurance, investment, real 
estate, mortgage, mutual funds, stocks, bonds, securities, automated securities; 
capital investments; credit, debit, charge and bank card services; corporate, business 
and store credit and debit card services; financial services for commercial equipment; 
electronic fund transfers; financial information; financial analysis; financial 
consultation services; financial clearing services; financial evaluation for insurance, 
banking, real estates; financial management services; financial planning services; 
financing of loans; commercial, consumer, inventory, financial assurance financing 
services; fund investments; hire-purchase financing; issuance of credit, debit, charge 
and bank cards; issuance of corporate, business and store credit and debit cards; 
installment loans; investment services; joint venture financing; lease-purchase 
financing and loans; leasing of real estate; lending against security; money exchanging; 
mutual funds; real estate appraisals; real estate management; retirement payment 
services; term loans financing, warranty and surety services; loan services; credit 
services; insurance and insurance agency services; insurance claims administration; 
consultancy, advisory and information services relating to all the aforesaid services; 
all included in Class 36. 
 
類別 Class 37 
maintenance, overhaul and installation of machinery, motor, engines, turbines, 
generators, compressors, machine tools, airplanes, locomotives, reactors, electrical 
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instruments, equipment, apparatus and installations, factory automation and control 
instruments, equipment and installation, factory, building, commercial, industrial and 
construction machines and equipment, electric and gas cooking, heating, refrigerating, 
washing, drying, air conditioning and ventilating appliances, apparatus and 
installations, consumer electronic products, electric lighting apparatus and 
installations, office, factory and industrial machinery and equipment, computers, 
computer hardware and peripheral devices, medical and dental equipment, railway wagons 
and containers, telecommunication equipment and installations; management and 
administration of repair and maintenance services contracts; rebuilding services of 
engines, motors, turbines, compressors, locomotives, machines and machinery; leasing 
and rental of construction and building equipment; leasing, repair, maintenance, 
overhaul and installation of apparatus for gas and steam turbine power plants and for 
power generation, transmission and/or distribution plants and facilities; provision of 
repair information relating to the aforesaid; all included in Class 37. 
 
類別 Class 39 
transport of goods and passengers and vehicle leasing services; packaging and storage 
of goods; travel arrangement services; leasing and rental of vehicles, automobiles, 
boats, railway wagons and containers, trucks, trailers and lorry flatbeds; leasing of 
aircraft; leasing of cargo containers (land, marine, air and railroad) and refrigerated 
containers; freight, transport and shipping brokerage services; provision of transport 
vehicle operating leases; cargo handling and unloading; freight forwarding; storage and 
delivery of goods; railway transport; warehousing and rental of warehouses; providing 
storage and transportation information; electricity distribution and transmission 
services; yacht brokerage services; all included in Class 39. 
 
類別 Class 40 
galvanization, laminating; textile treating; vulcanization (material treatment); air 
and water treatment and purification; management and operation of facilities for 
electricity generating; production of energy; recycling and destruction of waste and 
trash; refining of oil and gas; waste treatment transformation; material treatment 
information; all included in Class 40. 
 
類別 Class 41 
arranging and conducting of conferences, seminars, symposiums and training workshops; 
arranging of demonstrations for training purposes; rental of lighting apparatus and 
installations for television studios, theatre and sports complexes; computer education 
training services relating to the usage of the Internet and computer networks; 
providing training tutorials and educational reference materials in marketing, legal, 
engineering, industrial, manufacturing and business fields online from the Internet; 
all included in Class 41. 
 
類別 Class 42 
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providing of food and drink; temporary accommodation; medical and beauty care; 
veterinary and agricultural services; legal services; scientific and industrial 
research; computer programming services; computer software design and analysis services; 
computer consultation services; maintenance and updating of computer software; computer 
systems and network analysis and design services; computer access, leasing and time 
sharing services; computer information storage and retrieval services; consultancy in 
the field of computer hardware; recovery of computer data; leasing and rental of 
computers and computer software; leasing and rental of medical and dental equipment; 
management and operation of medical and dental facilities; scientific, industrial, 
technical and engineering research; engineering consultancy services; leasing and 
rental of portable buildings; advisory services relating to pollution control; 
copyright management; licensing of intellectual property; consultation in environment 
protection; all included in Class 42. 
 
 

 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
300701388 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述： 

Mark Description: 
不適用 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

保雅家亜洲有限公司 
香港 九龍長沙灣青山道 476 號 百佳商業中心 20 樓全層 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

的近律師行 
香港 中環遮打道 18 號 歷山大廈五樓 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

7 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

15-08-2006 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

23-02-2017 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 9 
開關、調節、控制電的儀器 
 
類別 Class 11 
乾燥、通風裝置和機器 
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紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 7 
機器 
 
 

 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
300766062 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述： 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

T. Rowe Price Group, Inc. 
100 East Pratt Street, Baltimore, Maryland 21202, United 
States. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

Mayer Brown JSM 
16th-19th Floors, Prince's Building, 10 Chater Road, 
Central, HONG KONG 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

36 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

23-11-2006 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

15-11-2016 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 36 
mutual fund investment; investment brokerage; investment advice; banking; tax 
consultation; financial planning for retirement; variable annuities investment; 
administration of employee benefit plans; mutual fund investment provided by electronic 
means via the Internet; investment brokerage provided by electronic means via the 
Internet; investment advice provided by electronic means via the Internet; banking 
provided by electronic means via the Internet; tax consultation provided by electronic 
means via the Internet; financial planning for retirement provided by electronic means 
via the Internet; administration of employee benefit plans provided by electronic means 
via the Internet; financial calculation services provided by electronic means via the 
Internet; and variable annuities investment provided by electronic means via the 
Internet 
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紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 

類別 Class 36 
Investment services; financial services; investment management; asset management; 
investment consultation; financial research; investment services provided by electronic 
means via the Internet; financial services provided by electronic means via the 
Internet; investment management provided by electronic means via the Internet; asset 
management provided by electronic means via the Internet; investment consultation 
provided by electronic means via the Internet; financial research provided by 
electronic means via the Internet; financial analysis provided by electronic means via 
the Internet. 
 
 

 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
300812961 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 

[571] 商標描述： 
Mark Description: 

N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

FEDERATION INTERNATIONALE DE FOOTBALL ASSOCIATION (FIFA) 
FIFA-Strasse 20, 8044 Zurich, Switzerland 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

Wong & Tang 
Units 2001-2, 20/F., CC Wu Building, 302-308 Hennessy 
Road, Wanchai, Hong Kong 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

41 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

09-02-2007 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

02-02-2017 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 9 
Eyeglasses, sunglasses, diving and swimming goggles, straps for diving and swimming 
goggles, cases and cords for sunglasses and glasses; binoculars; magnets and decorative 
magnets; directional compasses; apparatus for recording, transmitting and reproducing 
of sound and images; televisions; radios; Home Cinema systems; Systems for the assembly 
of images video, and for their mixing; video recorders; CD players; DVD players; MP3 
players; cassette players; mini-disc players; loudspeakers; headphones; earphones; 
microphones; remote controller, voice-activated controller; personal digital assistants 
(PDA); computers; data processors; computer keyboards; computer mouses; pads for 
computer mouses; computer monitors; modems; accessories for computers included in this 
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class; electronic pocket translators; dictating machines; electronic notebooks and 
agendas; scanners; printers; photocopy machines; facsimile transmission machines; 
telephones, telephone answering apparatus; video telephones; cellular telephones; 
accessories for cellular telephones included in this class; cell phone covers, devices 
for handsfree use of mobile phones, earphones and headsets for mobile phones, keyboards 
for mobile phones, mobile phone straps, specialty bags for carrying mobile phones, 
camera and video accessories for mobile phones; calculating machines; credit card 
machines; cash exchanging machines; automated teller machines; video cameras, 
camcorders; photographic equipment, cameras, film cameras, projectors, exposed films, 
slides, flash bulbs, camera and camera accessory cases and straps, batteries; machines 
and programs for karaoke; holograms; microchip or magnetic cards (encoded); memory 
cards; data carriers, microchip cards; microchip or magnetic credit cards, microchip or 
magnetic phone cards, microchip or magnetic ATM and money exchange cards, microchip or 
magnetic prepaid cards for mobile phones; microchip or magnetic travel and, microchip 
or magnetic cheque guarantee and debit cards; electric irons; security alarms; 
electronic vending machines; windsocks; distance measuring apparatus; speed measuring 
and indication equipment; insulated/protective gloves; audio receivers; audio 
amplifiers; liquid crystal displays; television tubes; cathode ray tubes; set top boxes, 
namely computer software and hardware which can convert, supply and transmit audio and 
video data; disc drives; packaged semi-conductors; integrated circuits containing 
programming used for audio, video or computer data processing; rechargeable batteries; 
audio and video data processors and converters; data transmission cables; electronic 
commerce payment machine; mobile commerce payment systems. 
 
類別 Class 12 
Bicycles, motorbikes, automobiles, trucks, vans, caravans, buses, refrigerated vehicles; 
aeroplanes and boats; balloons, airships; automobile accessories, namely, sun screens, 
tyres, tyre covers, roofracks, sports racks, alloys and hubcaps for wheels, seat covers, 
car covers; prams, strollers, car seats for babies or children; automobile engines. 
 
類別 Class 14 
Jewellery, gems; watches, wristwatches, watch straps, clocks, stopwatches, pendulums; 
medallions, pendants; brooches; bracelets; pins (jewellery); team and player trading 
pins (jewellery); tie clips and tie pins; cufflinks; commemorative medals, 
commemorative cups, commemorative plates, trophies, statues and sculptures, decorative 
pins for hats, decorative key chains, coins; medals and badges for clothing; decorative 
key holders; medallions of precious metal. 
 
類別 Class 16 
Money clips for holding bank notes; table cloths of paper; napkins of paper; bags of 
paper; invitation cards; greeting cards; gift wrap; paper coasters, placemats and table 
sets; garbage bags of paper or plastic; food storage wrappers; paper coffee filters; 
labels (not of textiles); towels of paper; toilet paper; make-up removing towelettes 
made of paper; boxed tissues; paper handkerchiefs; babies' diapers of paper; stationery 
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and school supplies (except equipment); typewriting machines; typewriter paper; copying 
paper (stationery articles); envelopes; themed pads of paper; blocks of paper; 
notebooks; note paper; writing paper; scribble pads; binder paper; folder paper; 
binders; document sleeves; book covers; bookmarks; lithographies, paintings (framed or 
unframed); painting pads, colouring books; drawing and activity books; luminous paper; 
adhesive note paper; crepe paper; tissue paper; staples; waste paper baskets; flags of 
paper; pennants of paper; writing instruments; pens; pencils; ball-point pens; pen sets; 
pencil sets; porous-point pens; colouring pens; rolling ball pens; broad-tip markers; 
ink, ink pads, rubber stamps; paint boxes; paint and colouring pencils; chalk; 
decorations for pencils (stationery articles); printing blocks; cheques; heat transfers 
not of textil; office requisites (except furniture); correction fluids; rubber erasers; 
pencil sharpeners; stands for writing implements; paper clips; drawing pins; rulers; 
adhesive tape for stationery, dispensers for adhesive tape; staplers; stencils; 
document holders; clip boards; notepad holders; bookends; stamps; phone, ATM, travel 
and cheque guarantee and debit cards made of paper or cardboard, credit cards (not 
encoded) of paper or cardboard. 
 
類別 Class 18 
Leather and imitation of leather; leather straps; leather bracelets; umbrellas; 
parasols; sport bags (other than those adapted for products they are designed to 
contain); leisure bags; travelling bags; backpacks; tote bags; school bags; belt bags; 
hand bags; bags of leather; beach bags; suit carriers; suit cases; luggage tags; straps 
for suitcases; voyage bags; brief-cases; vanity cases (empty); toilet bags; key cases; 
document holders; passport holders; wallets; purses; cheque holders. 
 
類別 Class 25 
Clothing; footwear; headgear; shirts; knit shirts; jerseys, tank tops; T-shirts; 
singlets; dresses; skirts; underwear; swimwear; shorts; pants; sweaters; bonnets; caps; 
hats; scarves; headscarves; shawls; visors; warm-up suits; sweatshirts; jackets; sports 
jackets; stadium jackets; blazers; rainwear; coats; uniforms; neckties; wristbands; 
headbands; gloves; aprons; bibs (not of paper); pyjamas; toddler and infant playwear; 
socks and hosiery; suspenders; belts; braces. 
 
類別 Class 32 
Soft drinks; syrups and powder for making soft drinks; mineral and aerated waters; 
other non-alcoholic drinks; isotonic drinks; fruit and vegetable drinks and juices; 
frozen fruit drinks; beers; ales. 
 
類別 Class 35 
Employment agencies; personnel recruitment services; publication advertisement services; 
agencies for advertising of publicity materials; advertising agency services; Internet 
and wireless communication advertising services; dissemination of advertising; 
advertising space rental services; rental of advertising time in film credits; 
television and radio advertising services; advertising in the form of animation; 
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promotion agency services; market study services; marketing research services; public 
opinion polling services; organisation of exhibitions for commerce or publicity; 
organisation of publicity for commercial exhibitions; collection and compilation of 
information for databases; database management services; compilation of statistical 
information; goods of common metal, machines and machine tools, hand tools and 
implements, optical and audio-visual and magnetic and electrical/electronic 
apparatus/equipment, vehicles and their accessories, goods of precious metals, 
jewellery and horological/chronometric instruments, badges and pins, musical 
instruments, paper and cardboard goods, and stationery, leather and imitation leather 
goods, luggage and bags and holders, umbrellas, houseware, furniture, promotional and 
display articles, textile goods, clothing and headgear and footwear, embroidery and 
ribbons and braid and derivative goods, floor/ground coverings, food and food products, 
soft drinks and alcoholic drinks; retail services relating to solvents, paraffin, wax, 
bitumen and petroleum; the bringing together, for the benefit of others, of a variety 
of goods (excluding the transport thereof) enabling customers to conveniently view and 
purchase those goods via the Internet or via wireless electronic communication device; 
advertising and promotion services, information services in relation to advertising and 
promotion, business information services, all provided on-line from a computer database 
or the Internet or a wireless electronic communication device; compilation of 
advertisements for use as web pages on the Internet or on wireless electronic 
communication device; provision of space on web sites on the Internet for advertising 
goods and services; auctioneering provided on the Internet or on wireless electronic 
communication device; compilation of directories for publishing on the Internet or on 
wireless electronic communication device; business administration services for the 
processing of sales made on the Internet or on wireless electronic communication device; 
sales promotion, namely, providing advantage programs for customers; archiving of data 
in a central database, notably for still and moving images; E-commerce services, namely, 
on-line services for supplying of sales contracts and sale of goods for others; 
 
類別 Class 36 
Credit card services; issuance of credit cards; travelers cheque services; financing 
services; banking services; credit and loan services; insurance services; leasing and 
rental services of real estate; financial support of sporting events; information 
services related to finance and insurance, provided on-line from a computer database or 
the Internet or on wireless electronic communication device; home banking; Internet or 
wireless electronic communication banking. 
 
類別 Class 38 
Telecommunication services; communications by mobile telephones; communications by 
telex; communications by electronic computer terminals, databases and Internet related 
telecommunications networks and wireless electronic communication device; 
communications by telegraph; communication by telephone; communication by radio; 
communications by facsimile; paging by radio; communications by teleconferencing; 
television broadcasting; cable television broadcasting; radio broadcasting; press and 
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press information agency services; other message transmission services; leasing of 
telephone sets, facsimile and other communication equipment; broadcasting of a 
commercial site on the Internet or on wireless electronic communication device; radio 
and television programming and broadcasting services provided via the Internet or on 
wireless electronic communication device; electronic messaging; providing access to 
computer bulletin boards and real-time chat forums via a global computer network; 
leasing of access time to computer bulletin boards and real-time chat forums via a 
global computer network; transmission of messages and images via computer; provision of 
access to home and office shopping and ordering services via computer and/or 
interactive communications technologies; telecommunication of information (including 
web pages), computer programs and any other data; electronic mail services; providing 
user access to the Internet or wireless electronic communication; providing 
telecommunications connections to the Internet or databases; providing access to 
digital music web sites on the Internet or on wireless electronic communication device; 
broadcasting of radio and television programs related to sports and sporting events; 
providing access to chat rooms for the transmission of information through computers; 
providing connections to computer installations (telecommunications services); delivery 
of digital music by telecommunications; Leasing of access time to a central database 
server; leasing of access time to a centralized computer and computer databases; 
leasing of access time to home and office shopping and ordering services via a global 
computer network; leasing of access time to the Internet via a global computer network 
or via wireless electronic communication device; leasing of access time to web sites 
containing digital music via a global computer network or wireless electronic 
communication device; leasing of access time to MP3 web sites on the Internet via a 
global computer network or via wireless electronic communication device; leasing of 
access time to search engines to view data and information over a global network; 
providing access to search engines for retrieving data and information via global 
networks. 
 
類別 Class 39 
Travel agency services, namely, organising trips, reservations for trips; airline, 
railway, bus and van transportation services; boat transport; tour boat services; tour 
operation services; vehicle rental services; parking lot services; taxi services; 
freight shipping services; distribution of water, heat, gas or electricity; 
distribution (transport) of films and recordings of sound and images; distribution 
(transport) of interactive education and entertainment, interactive compact discs, DVD, 
mini-discs, CD ROMs, computer programs and computer games; postal, courier and 
messenger delivery services, in particular, distribution of newspapers, magazines and 
books, and goods delivery services; warehousing services; distribution of solvents, 
paraffin, wax, bitumen and petroleum with the exclusion of liquid petroleum gas; waste 
management services. 
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類別 Class 42 
leasing of computer programs; leasing of computers; computer consulting services; data 
processing (programming); computer software design services; designing of web sites or 
sites on wireless electronic communication device; creation, and maintenance of web 
sites; installation and maintenance of computer software; creation and maintenance of 
web sites and of wireless electronic communication networks; connection and leasing of 
computer software; compilation of web sites in computer networks (particularly the 
Internet) or on wireless electronic communication; hosting of websites on the Internet 
or on wireless electronic communication device; provision of computer programs (not 
downloadable). 
 
類別 Class 43 
hospitality services in particular the provision of food and drink. 
 
類別 Class 45 
compilation, creation and maintenance of a register of domain names; licensing of 
intellectual property rights; database licensing services; marketing of rights 
(syndication) of film and video and recordings of sound and images, as well as 
interactive CDs, DVDs, mini-discs, CD ROMs, computer programs and computer games. 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 41 
Education; training; providing of training courses; rental services for audio and video 
equipment; information relating to education, provided on-line from a computer database 
or the Internet or on wireless electronic communication device; translator services. 
 
 

 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
300831843 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述： 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

CHAN HANG FUNG, KEVIN TRADING AS FASCINATE INTERNATIONAL 
RM. 6A, 1/F, BLOCK C, HONG KONG INDUSTRIAL CENTRE, 489-
491 CASTLE PEAK ROAD, KOWLOON, HONG KONG. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

HONG KONG INTELLECTUAL PROPERTY AGENT LIMITED 
Unit 230, 2/F, Building 12W, No. 12, Science Park West 
Avenue, Phase 3, Hong Kong Science Park, Pak Shek Kok, 
New Territories, Hong Kong 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

25 
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[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

15-03-2007 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

21-02-2017 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 18 
Leather and imitations of leather, and goods made of these materials and not included 
in other classes; animal skins, hides; trunks and travelling bags; umbrellas, parasols 
and walking sticks; whips, harness and saddlery. 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 25 
Shoes, clothing, footwear, headgear. 
 
 

 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
300844786 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述： 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

Covidien AG 
Victor von Bruns-Strasse 19, 8212 Neuhausen am Rheinfall 
SWITZERLAND 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

UNION PATENT SERVICE CENTRE 
Units E-F, 20th Floor, Neich Tower, 128 Gloucester Road, 
HONG KONG 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

5, 9, 10 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

02-04-2007 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

27-03-2017 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 1 
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Chemicals used in industry, science, photography, unprocessed artificial resins, 
unprocessed plastics, tempering and soldering preparations; chemical substances for 
preserving foodstuffs; adhesives used in industry. 
 
 
類別 Class 3 
Cleaning, polishing, scouring and abrasive preparations; soaps; perfumery, essential 
oils, cosmetics, hair lotions; dentifrices. 
 
類別 Class 16 
Paper, cardboard and goods made from these materials, not included in other classes; 
printed matter, bookbinding material; photographs; stationery; adhesives for stationery 
or household purposes; instructional and teaching material (except apparatus); plastic 
materials for packaging (not included in other classes). 
 
類別 Class 25 
Clothing, footwear, headgear. 
 
類別 Class 41 
Education; providing of training; entertainment; sporting and cultural activities. 
 
類別 Class 42 
scientific and industrial research, computer programming. 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 5 
Pharmaceuticals, veterinary and sanitary preparations; dietetic substances adapted for 
medical use, food for babies; plasters, materials for dressings; materials for stopping 
teeth, dental wax; disinfectants; preparation for destroying vermin. 
 
類別 Class 9 
Software used for medical diagnostics and treatment of medical conditions and disorders; 
software and firmware for electrosurgical generators; software used for patient record 
management; thermometers and temperature sensors and monitors, and covers therefor; 
alkaline batteries. 
 
類別 Class 10 
Surgical, medical, dental and veterinary apparatus and instruments, artificial limbs, 
eyes and teeth; orthopedic articles; suture materials. 
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[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
300861354AA 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述： 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

H&M Hennes & Mauritz AB 
SE-106 38 Stockholm SWEDEN 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

Hogan Lovells 
11th Floor, One Pacific Place, 88 Queensway HONG KONG 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

35 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

27-04-2007 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

29-12-2016 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 11 
Lamps, chandeliers and apparatus for lighting in general; lamp hanging supports. 
 
類別 Class 20 
Hooks, curtain rods, curtain rails, curtain rings; non-textile blinds. 
 
類別 Class 24 
Bedding; sheets, pillow cases, duvet covers; quilts; throws; bedspreads; valances; bed 
blankets; travel rugs; table mats (not of paper); table cloths not of paper; oil cloths 
(for use as tablecloths); runners; placemats (not of paper); table napkins of textile; 
household linen; blankets; bath towels and hand towels; kitchen towels; shower curtains; 
curtains; furniture coverings of plastic; textile furniture coverings; cushion covers. 
 
類別 Class 25 
Clothing; shoes; headgear; underwear; pyjamas; nightdresses; dressing gowns; bathrobes; 
stockings; slippers. 
 
類別 Class 27 
Carpets and rugs; bath mats. 
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紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 35 
Marketing and retailing and counselling and information in connection with retailing of 
lamps, chandeliers and apparatus for lighting in general, lamp hanging supports, hooks, 
curtain rods, curtain rails, curtain rings, non-textile blinds, toilet cases (fitted), 
dishwashing brushes, dish cloths, bedding, sheets, pillow cases, duvet covers, quilts, 
throws, bedspreads, valances, bed blankets, travel rugs, table mats (not of paper), 
table cloths not of paper, oil cloths (for use as tablecloths), runners, placemats (not 
of paper), table napkins of textile, household linen, blankets, bath towels and hand 
towels, kitchen towels, shower curtains, curtains, furniture coverings of plastic, 
textile furniture coverings, cushion covers, clothing, shoes, headgear, underwear, 
pyjamas, nightdresses, dressing gowns, bathrobes, stockings, slippers, carpets and rugs, 
bath mats. 
 
 

 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
300893854 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 

[571] 商標描述： 
Mark Description: 

不適用 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

Live Nation Worldwide, Inc. 
9348 Civic Center Drive, Fourth Floor, Beverly Hills, 
California 90210, United States of America UNITED STATES 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

中港知識產權有限公司 
香港 港灣道 1號會展廣場辦公大樓 30 樓 3011 室 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

35, 41 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

18-06-2007 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

25-01-2017 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 9 
錄音唱片，盒式錄音磁帶，盒式錄影帶，數位化視頻光碟，音效檔案夾(電腦檔案)，放映音樂演奏
會的數位存儲設備；全部包括於類別 9。 
 
類別 Class 16 
印刷品，即日曆，明信片，文具，海報，粘貼物(文具)，貼花紙(文具)，記事卡和記事本；全部包
括於類別 16。 



公報編號 Journal No.: 731                公布日期 Publication Date: 07-04-2017 
分項名稱 Section Name: 放棄註冊商標 (局部放棄) Surrender of Registered Trade Mark(s) (Partial Surrender) 

19/21 
 
 

 
類別 Class 18 
袋子，即手提包，多用途攜帶包，背包，行李袋，皮製鑰匙鏈；全部包括於類別 18。 
 
類別 Class 25 
服裝，即襯衫，T恤衫，橄欖球服，球衣，羊毛衫，運動衫，制服，襯褲，緊身短背心(背心)，運
動衫，長運動褲，熱身服，茄克；全部包括於類別 25。 
 
類別 Class 26 
裝飾鈕扣和別針；全部包括於類別 26。 
 
類別 Class 38 
網路廣播服務，即通過全球電腦網路完成實況和預錄製無線電和實況活動以及相關音像娛樂表演的
音像傳輸；全部包括於類別 38。 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 35 
為他人及相關商品推廣各種實況娛樂活動；音樂、戲劇和家庭/各類巡迴演出和表演的商業活動管
理；經營和管理娛樂場所(商業管理服務)；以藝術家和旅遊相關的商品和收藏品為特色的零售商店
服務；職業汽車賽事的商業發展及管理；推廣整套實況娛樂節目的售票及"貴賓"權；為計劃中的整
套體育及娛樂活動提供拍賣服務；音樂家、樂隊和媒體人才的代理；音樂、新聞和娛樂領域內的商
業管理服務，活動管理服務(商業管理服務)，商業營銷和顧問服務；全部包括於類別 35。 
 
類別 Class 41 
製作實況娛樂活動，即現場音樂會，藝術節，戲劇表演，兒童娛樂表演，汽車賽事，怪獸車競賽，
摩托車比賽，飆車賽事及體育賽事；電視節目和無線電節目製作服務；電視節目和無線電節目發行
服務；電影製作；為他人提供電視和無線電節目服務；組織具有音樂、戲劇和家庭/各類巡迴演出和
表演性質的娛樂服務；通過印刷品形式及全球電腦網路發佈關於實況娛樂活動的國家時間表、娛樂
新聞及巡迴演出人才的特徵簡介的娛樂資訊；追星族俱樂部服務(娛樂服務)；全部包括於類別 41。 
 
 

 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
300893863 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 

[571] 商標描述： 
Mark Description: 

不適用 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

Live Nation Worldwide, Inc. 
9348 Civic Center Drive, Fourth Floor, Beverly Hills, 
California 90210, United States of America UNITED STATES 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

中港知識產權有限公司 
香港 港灣道 1號會展廣場辦公大樓 30 樓 3011 室 

[511] 類別編號： 35, 41 
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Class No.: 
[151] 註冊日期： 

Date of Registration: 
18-06-2007 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

25-01-2017 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 9 
錄音唱片，盒式錄音磁帶，盒式錄影帶，數位化視頻光碟，音效檔案夾(電腦檔案)，放映音樂演奏
會的數位存儲設備；全部包括於類別 9。 
 
類別 Class 16 
印刷品，即日曆，明信片，文具，海報，粘貼物(文具)，貼花紙(文具)，記事卡和記事本；全部包
括於類別 16。 
 
類別 Class 18 
袋子，即手提包，多用途攜帶包，背包，行李袋，皮製鑰匙鏈；全部包括於類別 18。 
 
類別 Class 25 
服裝，即襯衫，T恤衫，橄欖球服，球衣，羊毛衫，運動衫，制服，襯褲，緊身短背心(背心)，運
動衫，長運動褲，熱身服，茄克；全部包括於類別 25。 
 
類別 Class 26 
裝飾鈕扣和別針；全部包括於類別 26。 
 
類別 Class 38 
網路廣播服務，即通過全球電腦網路完成實況和預錄製無線電和實況活動以及相關音像娛樂表演的
音像傳輸；全部包括於類別 38。 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 35 
為他人及相關商品推廣各種實況娛樂活動；音樂、戲劇和家庭/各類巡迴演出和表演的商業活動管
理；經營和管理娛樂場所(商業管理服務)；以藝術家和旅遊相關的商品和收藏品為特色的零售商店
服務；職業汽車賽事的商業發展及管理；推廣整套實況娛樂節目的售票及"貴賓"權；為計劃中的整
套體育及娛樂活動提供拍賣服務；音樂家、樂隊和媒體人才的代理；音樂、新聞和娛樂領域內的商
業管理服務，活動管理服務(商業管理服務)，商業營銷和顧問服務；全部包括於類別 35。 
 
類別 Class 41 
製作實況娛樂活動，即現場音樂會，藝術節，戲劇表演，兒童娛樂表演，汽車賽事，怪獸車競賽，
摩托車比賽，飆車賽事及體育賽事；電視節目和無線電節目製作服務；電視節目和無線電節目發行
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服務；電影製作；為他人提供電視和無線電節目服務；組織具有音樂、戲劇和家庭/各類巡迴演出和
表演性質的娛樂服務；通過印刷品形式及全球電腦網路發佈關於實況娛樂活動的國家時間表、娛樂
新聞及巡迴演出人才的特徵簡介的娛樂資訊；追星族俱樂部服務(娛樂服務)；全部包括於類別 41。 
 
 

 


